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per-am-bu-la-tion (from the Latin, “by means of walking™)

According to a 2010 article by Christopher . Porter in the newsletter of the New
Hampshire Municipal Association, the practice of perambulation dates back to 1651 and
the laws of the Massachusetts Bay Colony and before that to England where parishes held
“Rogation Day” to walk and check on the integrity of parish boundaries. Holderness
perambulation reports list some dates scribed on boundary monuments back to before the
Civil War. Local land surveyor Tom Stepp has written about some of his perambulation
experiences in the following article.

Town Line Perambulations, Misconceptions, & Modern Surprises
For a little background information, let’s start with a quiz! TRUE or FALSE? (and no

peeking below!)

1. In New Hampshire perambulation of town lines is an archaic practice which hasn’t
been required by law since 1880.

2. These days all NH town boundaries have been accurately located to modern surveying
standards.

3. Holderness town lines have not changed since Ashland broke away in 1868.

4. Modern hand-held GPS units (like Garmin or Magellan) are usually accurate within 5

or 10 feet.

So, how did you do? Actually, all the answers are false!

1. New Hampshire RSA 51:2 still requires that both state and town lines “be
perambulated and marks and bounds renewed, once every seven years forever.”

2. Not remotely close! While portions of many town lines have been accurately
surveyed, other sections have not been surveyed to standards acceptable even 100 years
ago!

3. Actually, the southern boundary of Holderness in common with Center Harbor
changed in 2013 as a result of my 2012 field work and perambulation report.

4. The off-the-shelf GPS units like Garmin or Magellan are truly modern marvels and
useful tools. However, while they are occasionally accurate to within 5 feet or so, they
can also be in error by 200 or 300 feet!

I became involved with perambulation of Holderness town lines in 2010 when I
volunteered to be the Holderness representative to check on the lines and corners
between our town and Center Harbor. A few months later Walter Johnson asked me if
I was willing to be the primary contractor. Not having a clue about the can of worms
that awaited me, I said “yes.” After 30 years of working as a land surveyor, one of the
aspects of the job which I found to be the most fun was tromping through the woods
looking for field evidence---granite monuments or pipes, axe blazes, stone walls, old wire
fence, etc. That I would be seeking and documenting stone monuments with scribed
dates well back into the 1800s made it all the more interesting.

So join me now as we “walk” clockwise along the Holderness/Center Harbor town lines
as I found them. Most perambulations these days are limited to members of two town
Selectboards getting together and traveling to the monumented corners, often next to
town roads. I wanted to stay true to the intent of the RSA, so except for portions of the
Holderness/Center Harbor line in the lake, I walked and took measurements, notes, and
photos along the entire town line. While following along it will probably be helpful to refer

Continued, page 2



to the adjoining map which shows the eight corners common to the two towns. Corner #1 is very wet Town Line Comers #1-8
because this northernmost point of Center Harbor is in Squam Lake where it is about 30 feet deep. Brad
Washburn, the mountaineer, photographer, surveyor, and cartographer who created the Squam Lake
Chart called this four town convergence “Otter Junction” because it is located about 840 feet southwest
of the Otter Islands. The town line heads through the lake at about S 7 degrees E to Corner #2, an
obscure ring of stones near the north shore of Long Island. I should explain here that most town lines
and monumented corners are at least somewhat described in previous perambulation reports, but those
reports vary widely in detail. I had the benefit of some very good descriptions and sketches done over a
21-year period of perambulation work by Robert Woodward of Laconia. The eastern line of Holderness
then heads east of Moon and Bowman Islands, bisects Great Island, and continues to a stone-and-
concrete tower built in 1965 by Brad Washburn’s survey crew (Corner #3) on a spit of land in the
southwest corner of the lake. It then heads up to College Road where there is a beautiful granite post
(Corner #4) with over a dozen years of perambulations chiseled into the stone. From there the line
follows some stone walls, diagonally crosses Route 3, goes near an old mill site on Swainey Brook,

Vel Center Harpor

i

r" and heads down to the southeast corner of Holderness described in two of Robert Woodward'’s reports as a stone
% “submerged in a swamp”---Great! That will be a fun one to find! I got my feet wet getting there, but fortunately

_ beaver activity had lowered the water level and the 10™x15”x15" rounded boulder scribed “H”, “C,” and “1808”

=38 oy at Corner #5 was not itself under water. From there the common town line does a 90 degree bend, crosses 1000

R sen feet of swamp, and continues at about S 82 degrees W with a few stone wall sections up to a scribed stone

Comer #4 at (Corner #6) on the west side of McCrillis Hill Road. From there west it got very interesting. Corners 5 through 8

College Road - gefine the south line of Holderness and theoretically the four stone monuments form the straight line that has

2

appeared on maps since the 1800s. I did record GPS coordinates at all the corners despite the potential error in 718987 and "H”
- 5 Scribes on Comer
those measurements noted above. 1 also had a very good idea what my surveyor’s compass should read for a
bearing. Heading west from McCrillis Hill Road, I was following a beautiful 1200 foot long stone wall shown
on a survey map by local surveyor Peter Hodges as being along the town line. The only problem was that the
bearing was off by about 6 degrees so the wall was veering off to the south. Further field evidence showed that a
good portion of the 1.1 mile section between McCrillis Hill Road and Corner #7 at Hawkins Pond Road had a
“sag” to the south of as much as 200 feet! At least that was the conclusion corroborated by deed and survey
map research. As perambulator, it was not my job to tell the towns where the true town line should be ; I was

merely reporting what I found in the field and I certainly was not expecting to find evidence which would result in the first
change in the Holderness town lines since Ashland broke away in 1868! After a public hearing the members of the two Select
boards got together to decide between the straight line boundary vs. the “sag.” Wisely they chose to avoid an adversarial
relationship and agreed to the location supported by many years of deeds and survey work---the “sag.” The straight line choice
would have resulted in several large parcels of land which have always been in Holderness suddenly having “back-land” slivers
in Center Harbor. The agreement was sent to the NH Secretary of State who passed it on to the State Archives.

To finish our “walk” from Corner #7 by the Merrill Cemetery on Hawkins Pond Road, the common town line continues
generally west for about 4000 feet to the magnificent pyramid-shaped 5 % -foot-tall granite post at the four-town convergence
of Holderness, Center Harbor, New Hampton, and Ashland. My field work was complete after I chiseled/scribed “2012” in all

the stone corner monuments.
fi 5 j

So, are perambulations an unnecessary relic of the past, or do they still have a
place in the administration of town business? Many towns have ignored the
dictates of the law because there is no penalty for noncompliance. In a 2010 article
by Brian Burford, who is the records manager for the NH Division of Archives and
Records Management, he says that “In the last five years...a town asked the
legislature to abolish the requirement to perambulate, asserting that the town line
disputes were so long ago settled that there was no longer a need to walk the lines.
The very next year, this same town brought a bill before the legislature to settle a

boundary with a neighboring town.”
Note: A copy of the complete 2012 Holdemess/Center Harbor Perambulation Report is available at
the Holdemess Free Library. Arrangements can also be made for a digital copy.

Corner #8 at Four-town T S
Convergence om Stepp Scribe detail on Corner #8



Local Man Helps Preserve History

It was a surprise on a recent visit to Plimoth Plantation to
discover that our own Whit Perry and his son, Dylan, are

working there. After several years
on the Chesapeake and other
coastal locations, including
Jamestown, VA, Whit is now
director of Maritime Preservation
and Operations. He is in charge of
the restoration of the Mayflower
~ I His son Dylan is one of his

* assistants. His early mentors were
Louie Francesco, Bo Perkins and
especially his uncle Dave Closson

with whom he sailed a Lightning and boated on The Puffin.
Whit started his career with the restoration of an Old Town
Canoe. Before his move south, he started Owl Brook Boatworks
to build and restore wooden boats.

Fran Taylor

The President’s Corner

This summer, partnered with the Holdemess Library, we
presented four well-attended programs. We are now working
on the schedule for 2016 programs, which will be listed in the
spring newsletter.

This summer the museum had a special exhibit of
steamboats and the Asquam Transportation Company.

We continue cataloging our books and pamphlets in our
research/library area to make researching families,
cemeteries, camps, and other historical events and places
simpler. You can always check our website for programs,
exhibits, museum hours, etc.

Your continued support by way of membership dues and
contributions helps preserve our town’s history and maintain
our building. If vou have not yet renewed your membership,
please use the enclosed envelope to do so. We hope that more
of our members will become more active in the historical
society. We always welcome your ideas, help, and
suggestions. Please contact me, or any other member of the
board, if you can help or for more information.

Linda Foerderer
FPLinda@aol.com
(603) 968-7487

www.holdermesshistoricalsocietv.ora.

Treasurer’s Report

This summer we finished exterior work, replacing corner
boards, a rotten window frame and the west portico as well
as staining sides and rear of the building. With last year’s
work on the front facade and the windows inside and out,
we have spent nearly $6000 on maintenance. We have
been told our 21 year old roof will need to be replaced in
the near future. Doug Ross’ PRHS woodshop class built
us a new flower box and Earl and Lynn Hansen provided
the pretty flowers. We hope you appreciate our spruced
up appearance.

There was a successful fund drive for the Summer
Celebration. All monies go to the fireworks or are retained
for future Celebrations. None goes to our operating
account.

M. Mason

Summer Celebration ’
The historical society joined with the Town to have a
celebration of summer with music and fireworks. On
September 4th the celebration was thoroughly enjoyed by
all. We thank those of you who supported the
celebration with contributions. We are planning to keep
the tradition going with another Summer Celebration
next year.
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COTTAGE PLACE

Lodging = Special Evenis = Gift Shop

. www.cottageplaceonsquam.com |
- 1132 US Route 3 Holderness, NH 03245 L
cottageplace@gmail.com &=
603.968.7116
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2010/11 N.H. Library of the
Year

Holdemess Library
866 US. Rt #3
Holdemess, NH 03245

Monday
Tuesday
Wednesday
Friday
Saturday

» SMART
shian » FRIENDLY
umper » SERVICE
Division of BELLETETES, INC.
DAN “BIRD” UHLMAN

General Manager

20 West Street |Exit 24, 1-93)
Office; 603-968-7626 1-800-649-2076
duhiman@belletetes com

Ashland, NH 03217
Fax: 603-968-3665
wavw . belletetes.com

FULL SERVICE *» GAS * FREE ICE
BOAT STORAGE * SHIP STORE
BOAT AND SLIP RENTALS
BOAT REGISTRATIONS
FISHING LICENSES

BOAT TOURS

or
&

ASQUAM MARINA
az Holderness Harbor
INFO@HOLDERNESSHARBOLCOM

603.968.9001

Squam Beat Livery, Inc.
PO Box 159
Holderness, NH 03245

Sally & Tom Daigneault

(603) 968-7721

FRESH MEAT & PRODUCE BEER & WINE

COMPLETE LINE OF GROCERIES

BOB'S SHURFINE MARKET
. OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK
MON-SAT 8 AM - @ PM SUN 2 AM - 6 PM

MAIN STREET

ASHLAND, NH 03217 1603) 868-7781

qpnnr

SINGING EAGLE LODGE

Two weeks in August
on Sqguanm: Lake
in the White Mountains
A camp for girls ages 8~16

wwwi.singingeaglelodge.org

Hiking, land and water sports,

and the arts,

£
K-MAC
Professioncl
Home Builders, Inc.
B603-968-9339

_ Fax 603-968-3061
k-mac@readrunner.com

. Kevin McBournie
Ji General Contractor

OVERFLOW RESTAURANT
BREAKFAST & LUNCH
Daily Specials
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK
6:00 A.M.-2:00 P.M
138 Holderness Road - 536-4062

Local NH goods & greot 4ifts at
Conrnon Man Corpanyy Store in Ashland!

o V91 @1 Seniy i
Ay
N common

an.
17 Restaurants Statewide

Uncommon On-site and Off-site Catering

Directions, menus, gift cards & C-an Store online at theCman.com
Common Man Family 1.800.649.7631

A Gathering Place
For Creativity

For Our 201 6 Season
Schedule visit

www littlechurchtheater.com




Qo withe ; RELAX, EN.JOY, AND
182 REJUVENATE!
our inn has been awarded the

SQUAM LAKE INN_  certificate of excellenc by trip advisor!

RESERVE ONLINE OR GIVE US A CALL:
WWW.SQUAMLAKEINN.COM /603.968.4417

SHOP FOR QUALITY, ARTISAN,
AND LOCAL PRODUCTS! %
sandwiches, ded, gracery, bakery Py
prepared foods, wine, cheese, local & craft begrs ~ MARKETPLacE
Located at the Intersection of:

Route 3 and Route 113 in Holderness Village
OPEN DAILY / SEASONAL HOURS /603.963.8538

FEATURING...

s lacal praduce,
wons!  sustainable seafnod,
indoor/outdaar dining,
and more!

Inn Kltchen

603.968.4417 / OPEN MAY-OCT.

JUI0:-dOHS - AULS

Shepard Hill Road / Helderness Village

See the Ice Harvest

The ice harvest at Rockywold-Deephaven Camps to
gather ice for ice boxes used in summer is a long-time
local tradition. It takes place sometime between mid-
January and mid-February. Decision on the date is
made just a few days ahead. Anyone interested in
watching is invited to attend from the second day on.
Missy Mason will keep tabs on the date for any

historical society members who want to see the process.

Call 968-3334 if interested. Prepare to dress warmly
and stay back!

R.J.Crowley
Moving & Storage

Since 1963

Moving people and businesses
to new adventures for over 50 years

* Fully insured

* Local and long distance

» Estates, antiques and pianas

« Storage, shipping and receiving
at our 30,000 square foot facility

* References on request

* Free estimates

* Full packing services

Local & Long Distance 603/536-1363
12 Hitchner Rd. + Plymouth, NH ' ricmovers@myfairpoint.net

Correction

** An astutc reader noticed that we mistakenly listed Camp
Algonquin as the predecessor of Camp Deerwood in our
article about steamboat stops. In fact, it was Camp
Asquam.



Prescription for Joy: .
Smile, Breail;":o Deeply, Relax, Need Gift Ideas?
Enjoy, Be at Peace, Trust, Be Consider these items for sale at the Holderness Historical Society:
Trustworthy, Bend, Plant a
Geranium, Stick it in your Hat,
Have Patience, Love Yourself,
Love Others, Sing and Dance,

History of Holderness by George Hodges  $15

Make Music, Slow Down, Stay Abbreviated History of Holderness by Susan B. Keith & Margaret A. Howe $3
Balanced, Laugh Heartily, Have
Compassion, Skip, Count Your A History of Public Schools in Holderness 1789-1949 by Doris Graton ~ $15

Blessings, Bless Others, Have Fun,
Read a Good Book, Wnte Your

Story. Mourish viour Body, Mind Around Squam Lake by Bruce Heald, Ph.D.  §15

and Spint, Twirl, Streich,

Experiment, Leam a Lesson, Grow Spring Sounds by Sid Lovett ~ $2

and Change, Be aware of your

Thoughts, Have Good Ones, Fire Department Auxiliary Cookbook (originally published 1980)  $3

Choose Happiness, Smell the
Flowers, Be of Service, Give a

Gift, Be a Blessing, Really See 1903 Squam Lake Map suitable for framing 36x31 inches

Listen, Feel, Touch, Snuggle, Be Plain paper ~ $35
Still, Hum, Appreciate Solitude, - Laminated  $40
Commune with God, Walk in

Giggle, Release Judgments, Let

Nature, Live in the Moment, Concord & Montreal RR Map of Squam Lake & Vicinity 20 Yx15 % inches $15
Go, Move Forward, Touch, Hug, .

Be with 3 Child) Be 2 Olild Be Laminated Placemats with map of 1761 land division ~ §3
Adventurous, Take a Chance, Be
Happy, Grin, Embrace vyour Benefiting Holderness 255 Celebration in 2016:
Joumey, Have a Vision, Be a
Friend, Make a Friend, Stay in Holderness 03245 T-shirts (50% polyester & 50 % cotton)
Touch, Celebrate, Whistle, Be
Srateful, Cherish [ ife. cream color adu%t M $8 .
©1997  Lynn Durham, RN Navy & gray child L $8
Well Being Coach 603-926-9700
Mind/body/spirit health programs Call 968-3334 (M. Mason) to order. You can pick up or items will be mailed to
relaxation - stress hardiness - joy you (postage extra).
Author of Frazzled to Fantastic!
www. nndurham.com

Liv-Slo

Town Plan Historical and

Cultural Resources Chapter
After nearly two years of research,
discussion and public input, a committee
headed by Betsy Whitmore and assisted
by town land use assistant Colleen
Hannon, saw its chapter adopted by the
Planning Commission at its regular
August meeting. The chapter will be part
of the new Town Plan and can be read on
the Town website. Other committee
members were Alicia Abbott, Barbara
Fahey, Peter Francesco, Woodie
Laverack, Missy Mason, Larry Spencer,
Bob Tuveson and Kathy Weymouth.

On Saturday, July 18™, John Echlin, captain and owner of the Liv-Slo docked
his steamboat at the Squam Boat Livery Courtesy dock in the Channel for two
hours. This gave people a chance to get to see a steamboat up close. Thank You
John for giving people the opportunity get a close look at the Liv-Slo!



Kitelhens & Bath: Design f

Castance Stock & Custom Cabinetry 4 Seuam Lake
Brothers Custon: Doors & Windows ‘
AX\“A / Woodworking, LLC. Architectarat Miltwork |
Since 1911 ol Traingt 5
"S5 pride ourselves in Quality Canstuciion ~ Ettericiaient Catm
and Architeciaral Woadworking™ Stgircuses | ELECTRICAL
Steven W. Custance ;

GARY CRIPPS SERVICE P.O. Box 25

(603) 968-9700 Licensed Electrician Holderness, N.H.

wienecustuncebrathers.com Fax (603) 968-9777 603/968-
12 Hillside Ave., Askland, NH 03217 ; 8-7515

WMesalF*»int |

INC.

Large Format Printing Specialists
www.megaprint.com

Holderness, NH
536-2900

Ward D’Elia, AlA / Tom Samyn, AlA

Providing Municipal, Commercial, Hospitality, Resort and
Residential Design Services in Nevs Hampshire for over 20 years

47 Main Strect

Ashiand, NH, 603.968.7133 / info@sdarchitects.com Ashland, NH 4 2 603-968-3059
portidlioon-fineat: www.sdarchitects.com 03217 Linda Paré 800-221-3059

Patty Stewart & Associates
35 Main Street
Plymouth, NH 03264

* Health, Life, Dentat, Vision
And Disability Insurance

* Medicare Supplements

1-800-794-3690 Patti Thompson, Pam Baker and Patricia Stewart
603-336-3691 er Fax 603-536-3733 owlners
ttvstewart@myfairpoint net

Barbara Currier
. Kim Gould
Joan Clay
Clinton Clay
' Bill Waldrip

Help us understand

@ S MEREDITH |  503)968-7796 1116 Route 3

= FDE You ask. We listen. Together we solve. { (603 968‘3299 fax P.O. BOX 185
www. mvsb.com {

S www.pineshoresllc.com Holderness, NH 03245

THANK YOU to Our Newsletter Sponsors!! These business cards represent local
businesses supporting the Holderness Historical Society. PLEASE SUPPORT THEM!!



Holderness Dugout Flowers on the Bridge

Work continues for returning to Holderness a Native dugout  We are pleased that you enjoyed the flowers on the bridge.
canoe discovered in Squam Lake in 1939 by three fisherman. We appreciate all the nice compliments
Briefly displayed in Tilton (where one fisherman was from), ‘ o & s
then moved to the Shelburne Museum in Vermont, it has been
in climate-controlled storage ever since. We would like to have
it back.

Dugouts date back thousands of years to a time when Abenaki
and other Native Americans inhabited the shore of Squam,
especially along both sides of the river between the two lakes.

Native remains have been discovered on the grounds of the
Science Center, along the sidewalk to The Golden Pond Store
and behind the post office. In fact, it seems that every time
there 1s digging done in Holderness Village such early remains

The water system has been drained and the boxes have been
covered for the winter. Spring will bring new flowers to
enjoy, but donations are always needed. Checks can be
made out to the Holderness Historical Society with Flowers
on the Bridge on the memo line,

Thank You!!

Liz Greason & Cynthia Murray

Currier & Sons Garage,LLC

Richard D. Currier
William L. Currier

262 NH Rte 175
Holderness, NH 03245

603-968-3107
603-968-7015 Fax
curriersgarage@aol.com

oA %5 ¥ i o * >
AGERV IR : et AL R LA LIRS "N SAL T
The dugout pictured here is at Plimoth Plantation in Member ship Report : ;
Plymouth, MA. It is time to renew your membership! Your support is
: Tink Taylor much appreciated and it enables your society to preserve

the history of Holderness as well as present historical
programs.
The yearly membership fee is $15.00 (individual)

If anyone has an interesting, historical story that you 325,00 (family)

: 3 ! Thank You!

would like to see printed in our newsletter, please let ;

Cynthia Murray

us know.



In Memoriam

Joyce Rogers passed away October 10, 2015. She was a long time
supportive member of the Holderness Historical Society, faithfully
attending meetings and programs.

Joyce was always willing to help out with refreshments, selling goodies
at concerts, collecting money for newsletter ads, helping with the
newsletter, helping to clean the building and working in the museum.

She served as a director and was the secretary. She organized the
activities for Old Home Day. For many years Joyce helped to audit the
treasurer’s books.

Joyce was a good friend and will be dearly missed.

Gifts and Loans to the Historical Society

Peg Winton has given additional news clips as well as a Holdernes School
newspaper from 1951. Bill and Nancy Dailey have also provided news
clips and a map of Squam Lake. Woodie Laverack provided copies of
letters his teenaged great-uncle George Sabine wrote home during his
visits to Toll and Pres Piper in the early 1900s. Peter Thompson gave
Asquam Hotel key fobs and assorted pictures and postcards of Squam in
the 30s. Gene Ross gave a framed picture of the town center in the early
1900s. Jerrod Mitchell, who loan his steamboat collection for our exhibit
last summer, has given an old photo of the Mt. Washington before the
1939 fire. Our thanks to them and to John Echlin, Kent Smith, David
Thompson and Sue and Peter Francesco for lending items to the
steamboat exhibit.

The Whitten House

The Whitten House, originally located on Highland St., is'the home of
farmer Reuben Whitten, New Holderness citizen who succeeded in raising
40 bushels of wheat in 1816, “the year without a summer,” sharing this
precious food with his New Holderness neighbors, thus avoiding general
famine in the community. To celebrate the bicentennial of this event, the
Ashland Historical Society is raising funds for restoration.

Built circa 1800, this house has remained remarkably intact with
original woodworking, plastering and historical architecture. The building
was relocated in the 1870s near what is now the Packard ball field to be
used as mill worker housing until the 1960s. In 1969 it was donated to
the Ashland Historical Society and moved to its current location behind
the Whipple House Museum.

The Ashland Historical Society raised $10,000 in 2014 and has rebuilt a
damaged wall with original and period lumber and installed a new cedar
shake roof and ridge boards. They are currently raising the second
$10.000 to restore/replace the clapboards, window sashes, panes and
frames and replace the modern door with a period correct 6 panel door.

As part of the celebration, the Ashland Historical Society will hold an
“Ice Cream Social’ on June 5*, the first killing frost of 1816, and
harvest a small wheat field adjacent to the Whitten House for an August
2016 Whitten Wheat Festival and “Stone Soup” to commemorate
Whitten’s generosity and legacy.

The Ashland Historical Society will gratefully accept donations to The
Whitten House Fund, PO Box 175, Ashland, NH 03217. See web address
for more information www.reubenwhitten.com.

RUSTY RAKES AMMAINTENANCE

Landscaping
Snow Plowing = Sanding
Tree Work
General Property Maintenance

RUSSELL SARGENT {603) 968-3620

IR O e
ODY & G
s 2%,

_ (fc, e Other Offices in:
b ) Plymouth
X o _ Franconia
Lenrig g com™” Littleton
2 Bretton Woods
2%5?‘.‘52"3 ; Squam Lake Office
ekipl e U.8, Rte 3, Curry Place LUXURY
i Holderness, NH 03245  PORT/OLIO
18 s 603-968-7615 e

A Reputation for Results!

Northern Lakes Veterinary Hospital
1c
Large, Small & Exotic Animal Care
(603) 968-9710

83 Depor Street » Ashland, New Hampshire 03217

®Benefits
/A ol
Wealth Management

PO Box 370
Plymouth, NH 03264

P 603.536.2100

F 603.536.5018

C 603.254.4703
sherry.norman@nip.com
www.nfp.com/goulos

Sherry Norman, AAl
Account Executive
NFP Property & Casuaity

Specializing in Fine European Automobiles

BOSCH

-
G SFEn H Sz
Seuam Lakes :
Automotive Services, LLC Service
Rendy Currier, Owmer =
886 Main Street, Roule 3 www.squamlakesauto.com
Haoldemess, New Hampshire 03245 Family Ownis & Operated 40+ Years

602-968-7001 603-068-7243 fax email: info@squamlakesauto.com




5 5“‘- ne

Does Your Building
Have a Story?

We have started an ongoing collection of
pictures and stories of Holderness historic
buildings. Do you have any information that
you would be willing to add to this collection?
Any and all contributions are welcome and
will help to preserve our town’s history.



